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Statement of Mrs. LE Duc Hanh
Deputy Permanent Representative of Viet Nam

At the Review of the 3rd cycle UPR Report of New Zealand
(Monday, 21 January 2019)
Mr. President,

Viet Nam welcomes the delegation of New Zealand and thanks it for the presentation of its third cycle national report. 
Viet Nam commends New Zealand for its impressieve achievements in gender equality with at least 45% participation by women on State sector boards and committees in 2016, 47.9% of women amongst senior leaders in public service in 2017. 
Viet Nam also commends New Zealand’s initiatives in protecting and promoting the rights of persons from vulnerable groups, including, inter alia, those initiatives to better protect women against family and sexual violence, the Migrant Settlement and Integration Strategy which supports migrants in five key settlement areas: employment, education and training, English language, health and wellbeing, and inclusion.
Viet Nam recommends New Zealand:

1. Extending technical assistance in promoting women’s rights in accordance with international and regional framework;

2. Continuing to effectively implement its Migrant Settlement and Integration Strategy.

Viet Nam wishes New Zealand a successful review./.
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